Chilmark Historical Commission
Meeting Minutes November 7, 2019 @ 4:00 PM Chilmark Town Hall 


FINAL
Present for the Historical Commission and attending the meeting were:  Jane Slater, Chairman, Steve McGhee, Lenny Jason, Jim Malkin and Chuck Hodgkinson.  John Flender and Barbara Armstrong did not attend. 
Ms. Slater opened the meeting at 4:00 PM.
Review the 6-town request of CPA Historic Preservation Funds from the MVAgricultural Society:   Ms. Slater explained she is the Historical Commission’s representative on the Community Preservation Committee (CPC).  The CPC is considering a regional request for CPA Historic Preservation funds submitted by the Ag Society.  It is seeking $2,500 as Chilmark’s share of the cost to preserve several historic documents and artifacts; restore the ox cart and build a display case for the Ag Hall model that is currently on display at the MV Museum.  She further explained the CPC would like to know the Commission’s thoughts on this request before taking action at its meeting on November 13.  A motion was made to endorse the request and suggest the CPC find a way to jointly fund the project with the other towns should one or more choose to not support the project.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved with four in favor.

Topics not anticipated by the Chair:  Mr. Jason mentioned he was approached by a neighbor and previous owner who learned the Landon Humphries house will be replaced and torn down by its current owner of many years – Anne Martin.  He added the house is not listed as an important historic resource to the Town in the Master Plan.  Mr. Jason also said he inspected the house and it is rotting from both the top down and the bottom up.  After much discussion the Board agreed it has no jurisdiction to enforce the Town bylaw that regulates the demolition of historic structure as the house is not listed in the Town Master Plan’s historic resources section.  Mr. Jason agreed and offered to suggest that Ms. Martin see if there are any interested parties who might be interested in moving the house to another location in lieu of eventual demolition.
Administration:  The draft October 15, 2019 meeting minutes were reviewed and approved as presented with three in favor and one abstention (Mr. Jason).
The draft FY 2021 budget was reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the budget as presented.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously with four in favor.
The Commission agreed December 18 meeting will not take place. 
With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:20 PM.  

Respectfully submitted by Chuck Hodgkinson, CAS.
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